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Subject: RE: FOIA request # FWS 2017 00970
From: heidi@hartsell-law.com
Date: Wed, Dec 06, 2017 2:32 pm
To: "Hyde-Michaels, Carrie" <carrie_hyde-michaels@fws.gov>
Cc: "Robert Hartsell” <robert@hartsell-law.com>

Good Afternoon Chief Hyde-Michaels,

With all due respect, this is the very first time that we have been notified of our
place on a "track" and the amount of days necessary for fulfillment. We were not
informed 20 workdays after the request was submitted and have instead been
awaiting the documents that we were informed would be ready for disclosure on
Nov. 17.

I have been communicating with the 4 FOIA contact since October and was not
informed that there would be a substantial delay of more than 60 days until this
morning. Regardless of this new information, the request has remained unfulfilled
for more than 70 days, and as stated in my correspondence to you yesterday, we

have in fact narrowed the scope of the request and on October 12 asked for it to be
expedited as to these documents:

(1) Copy of the biological assessment by FWS biologists referenced in Kevin Chapman's May 03, 2016
to Timothy Parsons, PhD. and director of DHR.

(2) Any biological assessment performed, reviewed and/or approved by FWS supporting FWS Permit
TE97201B-0.

(3) Record of Decision by USFWS for Suncoast Parkway 2 permit and Section 106
Review

It is my understanding from the 4 FOIA contact that the documents have already
been reviewed by her and are with the attorney for final review. This would indicate
to me that the documents are nearly ripe for disclosure, however it has been almost
a month since we were informed that the documents would be routed to the
attorney.

Please advise the Solicitor’s Office that those documents in his or her review have
been requested to be expedited and should be a top priority. The documents pertain
to a permit issued by FWS to FDOT to construct the Suncoast Parkway II and
destroy a federally listed historic site. It is imperative that the request be expedited
before permanent destruction to the Etna Turpentine Camp cannot be remedied.

Thank you for your assistance in this matter.

Heidi Mehaffey, Esq.

Florida Bar No: 118806

Robert N. Hartsell, P.A.

61 NE 1st Street, Suite C
Pompano Beach, Florida 33060




